
Dear Partners in Learning,                                                                                                                
 This year, several changes have been made to our bell schedule.  PE has been changed 
from 30 minutes four days a week, to 5o minutes two days a week.  We have made sure that our 
instructional minutes are in alignment with board policies.  However, the most notable change has 
been to our Wednesday lunch time. In order to provide consistency with the structure of the 
whole week, and in order to meet federal guidelines, our lunch time is now a scheduled part of the 
school day.   With these changes, we continue to need your support.  When you take your child out 
early, or bring them late to school, they mss important parts of the school day.  Learning starts 
for AM Kindergarten at 8:00, and at 8:15 for grades 1-6.  On Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and 
Fridays students in grades 1-3 are released at 2:30. Students in grades 4-6 are dismissed at 2:40, 
however please note this is the time they are released from their classroom, and need to walk 
from the back of campus, so please allow a few extra minutes.  On Wednesdays, students in 
grades 1-3 are released at 1:00, and in grades 4-6 they are released at 1:10.  All students, including 
Kindergarten students must sit and have a meal at lunch time. Students may buy or bring their 
lunch, but this time is not optional, and is a scheduled part of the school day.  If you are running 
late, please call the school office, 548-5085, and let us know, so your students are not worried.  
Thank you for your continued partnership and support as we continue to provide a program that 
supports the learning for all students.  
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Emperor is so lucky to 
have several groups on 
campus that focus on 
service projects.  Peace 
Squad and Student 
Council help our campus 
with school activities. 
This week they helped 
with our first Character 
Ed. Assembly and 
activities on Character 
Day.  

We are so lucky to welcome Ms. 

Sophia Gonzalez to our Emperor 

Family. She will be working with 

our library team at the Tech Desk!  

!
Amazon Smile 

https://smile.amazon.com/hz/

charitylist/ls/XMM8C4TT8TXT/

ref=smi_ext_lnk_lcl_cl 

!
STEP IT UP 

On October 11, students will 
be able to participate in 
our Step it Up fundraiser. 
Activities, starting with tk/
k will begin right at 8:15, so 
all tk/k students will need to 
come at 8:00 am! 
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Monday, Sept. 30 3:15 School Site Council 

Wednesday, Oct. 2 - PTA Reflections due

Thursday, Oct. 3 - 8:00 Student Council

Friday, Oct. 4 6:00 PTA movie night 

Upcoming October 9 4th grade Patriotic Assembly 
October 11 Step it up Day! 
October 15 PTA Board Meeting 7pm 
October 17 Great Shake Out at 10:17 
October 21 Red Ribbon Week

follow us on facebook @emperortcusd
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